Letter to the new Health Secretary

Dear Saj

Congratulations on your appointment as Health Secretary. I am glad you intend
to make your main priority bringing the pandemic and the special measures it
has required to an end. The great success of the vaccines and the vaccination
programme make that possible soon.

I have been working on a number of suggestions helpful to combatting and
treating the virus, and to seeing off future pandemics which I have put to
your predecessor, other Ministers and senior officials. I would be grateful
for your thoughts on progress with them.

1. Drug trials of drugs that may have therapeutic value in treating CV 19.
After a relatively early breakthrough with dexamethasone, there was a long
delay before reaching a positive conclusion on Regeneron. We are still
awaiting more news on ivermectin, vitamins C and D and other established
drugs.

2.The use of intense UV light cleaners with suitable safety precautions as a
means of disinfecting health settings against the virus.

3. The modification of air flow systems in health buildings to ensure early
extraction of virus bearing air to cut cross infections in a General
hospitals or care homes

4. Improved protocols for the discharge of patients from hospitals to control
transmission of infections

5. Designation of some hospitals in populous areas as pandemic hospitals and
others as non CV 19 hospitals to make greater use of isolation to cut cross
infection

I am also keen to see progress with the restoration of non covid work in
hospitals, where there seems to be a substantial variation in rates of non
covid work now being achieved.

With best wishes to you in this important new task.

John
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